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STAFF REPORT 

 

 
 
AGENDA NO:        8e 
 
 
MEETING DATE:   September 16, 2019 

 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council   

Date: September 16, 2019   

From: Syed Murtuza, Director of Public Works – (650) 558-7230 
 

Subject: Adoption of a Resolution Awarding a $620,465 Construction Contract to 
Stoloski & Gonzalez, Inc. for the Neighborhood Storm Drain Project No. 11, 
City Project No. 85130, and Authorizing the City Manager to Execute the 
Construction Contract 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends that the City Council adopt the attached resolution awarding a construction 

contract to Stoloski & Gonzalez, Inc., for the Neighborhood Storm Drain Project No. 11 in the 

amount of $620,465, and authorizing the City Manager to execute the construction contract. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Neighborhood Storm Drain Project No. 11 focuses on the next high priority neighborhood 

improvements identified as part of the Storm Drainage Master Plan to improve drainage and 

minimize localized flooding. The project consists of construction of approximately 335 linear feet 

of storm drain pipelines by open trench and pipe lining; replacement of 1,140 linear feet of curb 

and gutter; installation of 200 linear feet of valley gutter; construction of three storm drain 

manholes and 10 storm drain inlets; replacement of 19 storm drain grates; and various concrete 

and street restoration work. The project locations are generally in the Mills Estates and Easton 

Addition areas and a few locations near Oak Grove Avenue. 

 

DISCUSSION 

 

The project engineering design was successfully completed, and the project was advertised for 

construction bids on August 15, 2019.  Sealed bids were opened on September 5, 2019. The City 

received three bids ranging from $620,465 to $795,500. Stoloski & Gonzalez, Inc. is the lowest 

responsible bidder with its bid amount of $620,465, which is approximately 7% below the 

engineer’s estimate of $670,000.  Staff has reviewed their bid proposal and determined the 

contractor has met all project requirements and has a successful history of performing similar 

work for other public agencies. As a result, staff recommends that the City Council award the 

construction contract to Stoloski & Gonzalez, Inc. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

 

Estimated Project Expenditures: 

The following are the estimated project construction expenditures: 

 

Construction  $620,465  

Construction Contingency $93,035  

Construction Management $62,000 

Engineering Administration  $60,000 

Total $835,500 

 

Funding Availability: 

 

There are adequate funds available in the Capital Improvement Program budget funded by the 

Storm Drainage Fee to complete the project.    

 

 

Exhibits: 

 Resolution 

 Bid Summary 

 Construction Contract  

 Project Location Map 

 

 

 

 

 

 


